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18th Sept 2015
Dear Parents/Carers
Another busy and eventful week at Ben Rhydding. We had a PTA meeting on Wednesday night in school. It was lovely to meet the parents and discuss lots of ideas for next year.

Some great news for Ben Rhydding is that we have been awarded the science mark. Thanks to the hard work of the staff – particularly Mrs Cumberland who co-ordinated the work and wrote the report. Great news  - well done.
SCHOOL NEWS
VACANCY - LEVEL 2 TEACHING ASSISTANT IN THE FOUNDATION STAGE
An opportunity has arisen for a level 2 teaching assistant to join our hard working team in the Foundation Stage. If you are interested, or know someone who would be, please contact the office for further details and an application form.

The closing date is noon on September 24th and the interviews will take place on October 6th.
Diary Dates:

Monday 21st –Wednesday 23rd September Year 6 Visit to Robinwood
Clubs set up so far:
Monday After school girls football club



3.30 –  4.30pm

Tuesday After school Year 4 ‘Multi Skills’ Club
 

3.30 –  4.30pm  
Wednesday Lunchtime – Year 3 & 4 Dodgeball with Inspiration Tree 12.30 –  1.15pm

Wednesday after school in hall – Years 5 & 6 Boys football

3.30 – 4.30pm
Wednesday after school LEGO Club Year 3 & 4 


3.15 –  4.30pm

Wednesday after school Year 5 & 6 Boys football club

3.30-   4.30pm
Thursday after school Running Club – Years 1 – 6 


3.20 –  4.15pm

Friday after school – Years 1 & 2 Football with Inspiration Tree 
3.20 –  4.30pm

Friday after school – Girls netball, Years 4 ,5 & 6


3.30 –  4.30pm
There is no date yet for MAD SCIENCE
Wharfedale Primary Cross Country League - Proposed 2015/2016 programme 

	Saturday 10th October 2015
	Ghyll Royd School

	Saturday 7th November 2015 
	Westville House School (Ilkley Rugby Club) 

	Saturday 21st November 2015. Closed event
	Ben Rhydding Primary School

	Saturday 6th February 2016. Closed event
	Ashlands School

	Saturday 5th March 2016 (tbc) - if this event should be cancelled we will use the best 3 results to count. Closed event
	All Saints C of E Primary School (Ilkley Swimming pool)

	Saturday 12th March 2016. Closed event
	Nell Bank Relays and League Presentations


For more details please go to: http://www.ilkleyharriers.co.uk/jh/wpsxcl.html
If you would like to participate in the Ghyll Royd Cross Country please complete and return the slip at the bottom of this newsletter.

GHYLL ROYD SATURDAY 10TH OCTOBER

· Races for Reception to Year 6.

· Medals for 1st, 2nd and 3rd placed runners.

· Winning team Competition (first 4 runners to count, going down to 3 if no school is able to field 4 in any year category). 

· Toilet facilities are available at Ghyll Royd School. 

· Refreshments (tea, coffee and bacon butties) available to buy.

· Car Parking is limited on site, but parking spaces are available in the pub car park and the lay by in front of the school. It is a busy road so please supervise all children.

· RECEPTION races are at 9am for girls and 9.10 for boys.

	Key Stage 1
	Lower Key Stage 2
	Upper Key Stage 2

	Y1 Girls
	9.20
	Y3 Girls
	10.35
	Y5 Girls
	11.35

	Y1 Boys
	9.30
	Y3 Boys
	10.45
	Y5 Boys
	11.45

	Y2 Girls
	9.40
	Y4 Girls
	10.55
	Y6 Girls
	11.55

	Y2 Boys
	9.50
	Y4 Boys
	11.05
	Y6 Boys
	12.05

	KS1
Prizegiving
	10am
	Lower KS2
Prizegiving
	11.15
	Upper KS2
Prizegiving
	12.15


Exciting News!

Fantastic new play equipment coming soon to our playground. Check out the notice board in the school foyer for more details and watch this space for details of installation start date. 

School Dinner Money
The charge per day for children in Years 3-6 is £1.60 or £8/week ie £56 for this half term.

Please make any cheques payable to BMC School Meals and write your child’s name on the reverse.
School Milk

The charge for school milk up until Christmas is £10. If you would like your child to receive school milk and have not yet paid please would you do so preferably by the start of next week. Thank you to all of you that have already paid.
Children in the Reception class receive free milk this academic year.
School Post-box
Just to let you know that there is a white post box in the entrance outside the school office.

If you have any reply slips or payments please post in the box. It is emptied daily. Please ensure all monies are placed in a sealed envelope marked with your child’s name stating what the money is for.

This will help relieve congestion outside the office. 
Pasta Machine
Has anyone got a pasta making machine that Year 3 may borrow? Please contact the school office or Miss Meakin if you are prepared to bring one in to school.

Ilkley,  Caring for Calais 
 

A group of Ilkley residents (working under the name Ilkley,  Caring for Calais),  saddened by the plight of the many refugees currently entering Europe,  are organising a collection of items for the people living in the Calais 'jungle'.    This is not about politics.   We would simply like to give help to other human beings, in a place not very far from Ilkley, who are currently in desperate circumstances.  

 

Under advice from CalAid,  we are ONLY looking for – 

 

	Mens' clothing (clean), specifically - 
	Other items

	Jackets (small and medium only)
	Mens' shoes (trainers and hiking shoes only)

	Tracksuit trousers
	Tents (fully functioning)

	Jeans 
	Blankets

	Belts
	Sleeping bags

	Socks
	Roll mats

	Pants
	Tarpaulins 

	Woolly hats
	Torches (with batteries)


 

We hope that the parents and pupils of Ben Rhydding Primary School will back this initiative. Please consider if you have any of the items listed above to donate.   Donations should be brought to school and placed in the box in [the school hall] between Monday 14 and Monday 21 September 2015.   

 

If you have any queries or are interested in supporting the Ilkley, Caring for Calais initiative,  please contact Sarah Hellewell on 07968 558850. 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES
Thank you to all who came to support Pat's Party.  Yet again the event was a great success and the profit on the day was over £4,500.  But because of very generous sponsorship from local businesses and organisations, which  covered all the costs the actual amount donated to Save the Children this year by Pat's Party is already over £7,200!!  The next Pat's Party event is the Bonfire and fireworks on November the 8th and the organisers are hoping that with the profits from that, the total donated by Pat's Party for 2015, a year when Save the Children have done vital life saving work in Europe as well as the world will top £10,000!!   ​Thanks.​
Yours sincerely
L Seton (Mrs)
Deputy Headteacher
Re: Ghyll Royd Primary Schools Cross Country 10.10.15
My child/children would like to take part in the above event:-

	Name


	Year Group

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


Signed……………………………….(Parent/Guardian)  Date…………………….
